
                                                      28th September, 2007. 

Dear   * Mrs. J. Or, Mrs. Fung, Mr. T.K. Wong, Teachers, Clerical and Menial Staff, 

* Mr. Richard Lee and PTA, and Parents of our students, 

* Miss Catherine Cheung and Fund-Raising Committee, 

* Mrs. Eva Lui and PSA, and all Trinitians, past and present, 

            Words can hardly express the surprise, the joy and the gratitude I felt at the wonderful 

and fantastic Farewell Party you organized for me on Saturday, 22nd September, 2007. I was 

immensely surprised to see so many unexpected items in the programme---the live music with 

beautiful singing, accompanied by the piano and the violin, and the many surprise gifts: a 

grand cake, a beautiful bouquet of flowers, a plague in the shape of an elegant ship from PTA, 

and other gifts too numerous to account for. 

            The greatest surprise was the book published by HTCPSA on my retirement. I just 

don’t understand how you managed to get it done in such a short time, and with articles from 

so many parties, even outside HTC and Hong Kong! I have to say a big “Thank you” to each 

and everyone who contributed towards the publication of the book. I shall truly treasure this 

book of the combined efforts of so many loving friends who took pains to get it done 

beautifully in time for the Farewell Party on my retirement. I shall take time to read over the 

articles again and again to recall my sweet memory of every one of you. 

            You have taken time and energy to launch such a warm, loving and successful party 

for me! The photo-taking was most efficiently arranged and very orderly. The programme was 

touching and heart-warming, and the refreshment was lovely. The announcement of the Relief 

Fund was well received. I never dreamt that the Farewell Party could have involved so many 

people and in so many ways. No doubt, this was the result of very good coordination and great 

cooperation of so many people involved, with lots of love and sacrifice behind the scene.  For 

this, I am most grateful!  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the following parties: 

 Mrs. J. Or, Teachers, Clerical and Menial Staff for your many wonderful articles in the 

book published on my retirement, and for your contribution to make the party so 

beautiful and successful; 

 Mr. Richard Lee and Parent Teacher Association for your great support and 

contributions in the past, and for your lovely plague for my retirement; 



 Miss Catherine Cheung and the Fund-Raising Committee for initiating the Farewell 

Party, and for your good coordination of the whole project, as well as your warm and 

touching welcome speech; 

 Mrs. Eva Lui and PSA, and Trinitians for the time and energy spent in organizing this 

grand party and making it so very successful;  

 Mrs. Helen Li and Mr. Y. S. Ng for your generous provision of refreshments; 

 Ms. Yvonne Chin, Ms. Pauline Chung, and Ms. Teresa Choi for the beautiful and grand 

cake;  

 Mrs. Helen Li and Vivian for your help at the reception desk; 

 Ms. Betty Pun and Ms. Pauline Sung for initiating the idea of the Relief Fund, and for 

contributing generously towards it; 

 Ms. Anna Tong for your quick and generous response to the Relief Fund; 

 Teachers, Clerical and Menial Staff for your good example to follow suit by your 

contributions, too; and to so many others who donated generously; 

 Ms. Catherine Cheung and Mrs. Eva Lui for your effort in materializing the Relief Fund. 

On behalf of all students who will benefit from this Fund, I would like to express my 

heartfelt gratitude.  

 Ms. Pauline Sung and her company for printing the beautiful booklet on my retirement 

in such a short period of time, and in particular, for printing beautifully my address cards 

free of charge; 

 Ms. Tracy Lee and Ms. Marianna Lee for adding so much colour and life into the 

Farewell Party with your music and your songs; 

 Ms. Daisy Yew and Sharon Lau for doing a wonderful job as MC 

 Mrs. Aileen Yue for your beautifully designed backdrop for photo-taking; 

 Mr. Philip Yeung and Mr. Chan Chi Kit for your professional and efficient photo-taking; 

 Mr. Leung Chiu Ming and Mr. Chris Wong for your technical support in Sr. Rose Mary 

Memorial Hall;  

 Florence for your beautiful design of the Invitation Card to the Party; 

 And for the countless people who contributed their time and assistance to bring the Party 

to such a great success!  

            Dear Friends, Thank you for giving me such a wonderful and touching Farewell Party. 

It has left an indelible memory on my mind. How can I ever forget you and all the fantastic 

things you have done for me? It will provide good nourishment for me to recall sweet 

melodies of friendship, love, encouragement and support!  

May the Good Lord bless you and your Family with His great love and protection!  

                                           Love from 

                                        


